FELLOWSHIP & HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE

November 3, 2018

In attendance: Guy Huber, Charmaine Kaltrider, Tom Kutas, Marty Kutas, Herb Hough, Raul Saona, Karen Saona, Karen Kolb, Gary Herrnreiter, Mike Day, Carol Casterline, Pastor Brenda Maynor.

Pastor Brenda opened the meeting with a prayer at 9:01. Minutes from September 8, 2018 were approved.

Finance Report:  Mike Day provided a report of income and expenses as of 9/11/18.  The current balance is $500.58.  Additional money will be needed for Christmas baskets.  The committee asked to see a report of revenue and expense for the coffee hours.
Dates for upcoming holiday events:

November 4:
Start collecting non-perishable food for approximately 10 Christmas boxes


December 2:
Greening of the church after 10:30 service

December 7:
“A Christmas Carol” production at 7:30 pm


December 8:
“A Christmas Carol” production at 2:00 pm; set up for Christkindlmarkt in am


December 9:
Christkindlmarkt from 9 am to 3 pm


December 12:
Fill Christmas boxes - 5 pm; set up large trees in sanctuary; 6 pm worship service


December 14:
Christmas dinner and pageant


December 22:
Set up poinsettias


January 6:
Degreening of the church

Other Fellowship Events:

Guy is planning a putt-putt golf event at the end of January or February

A Forest Lawn tour was suggested as a summer activity

OLD BUSINESS:  The committee needs a co-chair and a secretary.

NEW BUSINESS:   The possibility of a Security Committee was discussed, in light of the recent Active Shooter Training.  Do we need people at the door during the Christkindlmarkt?  Should the Security Committee be an offshoot of the F&H Committee?  Tom Kutas commented that we should encourage congregants to wear their ID Badges.  With security in mind, identification would add to the congregation comfort level.  Magnetic panels could be installed at the entrances to the Main Sanctuary and Chapel for badge storage.  Guy suggested one person from each church committee to be on the Safety Committee.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:03 am with the Lord’s Prayer.  
The next F & H meeting will be Saturday, January 19, 2019
Respectfully submitted by Marty Kutas.
